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August 15, 2018
GBOS 2019 Budget Work Session #3
Minutes Final
12:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 12:05 p.m.  Robert Snitzer, Co-Chair
GBOS attending are Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington, Robert Snitzer, Jerry Fox and Christina Hendrickson
GFR attending are Christina Dixon in person and Chief Michelle Weston, via telephone

Staff are Margaret Tyler and Kyle Kelley

Agenda Revisions and Approval
August 15, 2018 GBOS Budget Work Session #3 Agenda approved CH/ME
4-0

Announcements:  
· MON 
AUG 27
7PM
Non Profit Grant Presentations
Girdwood Community Room
Agenda
1.
Fire Department Budget

Christina Dixon does most of the presentation as Chief Michelle Weston is on deployment in the Lower 48 and her cell service is spotty. Budget proposed is the same as at meeting #2, a flat budget.  
406 fund contribution:

Budget currently requests $74,000 from tax base in 2019 to be placed in the Fire Dept 406 savings fund.

Fund currently has $319,000 in it.  There are large capital projects in the future (see partial list, below).
Last year tax base put in $72,000 and additional $28,000 was contributed from the Undesignated Fund.

Group discusses other places to take the funding for the Fire Dept Capital fund:

Fire Department construction contingency fund will be released within the coming months, so this could be a source.  Currently it is expected that fund will have approximately $310,000 remaining once all bills are paid.

Undesignated Fund is discussed, however total amount in Undesignated fund is currently approx. $200,000, and Kyle recommends that this is as low as he likes to see this balance, in case it is needed for emergency purposes.

Upcoming large capital projects at the Fire Dept are:

Airpack replacement in 2019  

Total cost of approx. $175,000

AFD is bonding for replacements for their airpacks.  GFD will need to replace ours also.  Group discusses the possibility of bonding for these, which would occur separately from AFD bonding

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Water Rescue Vehicles purchase in 2019

Total cost for 2 approx. $80,000
AFD is purchasing some, if Girdwood funds this at the same time, we can take advantage of the volume discount.

Replace Utility 41 in 2020
total cost of approx. $75,000
This vehicle is failing and responds to all calls.

Replace Engine 41 in 2021
Total cost of approx. $675,000
No conclusion is reached on where/how much to fund in the Fire Dept 106 savings account.

Budget discussion is tabled until Chief Weston is back and pending more information on bonding for Airpacks.

GBOS is interested to see what the bonding proposal would look like for the Airpacks.

Other topics of interest to GBOS at the next Fire Dept Budget meeting are:

· Status of negotiations between AFD and out of service area communities for payment for GFD response.  It is understood that this is a longer term item, perhaps 6-8 months before result will be known.

· Status of negotiations between AFD and GFR regarding updated contract and EMS reimbursement. It is understood that this also is likely longer term than the current budget cycle.

· Update on GFR 2018 actual expenses 
Chief Michelle Weston is expected back from her deployment after August 27.  Meeting will be scheduled once her return is confirmed.
2.
Roads Budget
Operating budget is flat, however $100,000 is recommended to be contributed to the Roads 406 capital fund, to secure funds for upcoming large projects.  This creates an increase in the budget, however no funding has gone in to the 406 account since 2016. 

Upcoming large projects are:
Fish Passages on Tahoe, Donner, Davos.  
Kyle explains that the culverts are misplaced and the project should include replacement of all of them at once, to reap the benefit of contractor time and engineering.  Engineering to this point is complete, total cost estimate is $700,000.

Mike Edgington recommends that $25,000 for the 406 account is received through taxes.  He suggests bonding for the Fish Passages and if that is unsuccessful, move funds in to the Roads 406 account from the Fire Dept Construction Contingency fund.

GBOS received information on bonding, and are considering this project for bonding in the future.  Based on some preliminary estimates from another project, they have questions:

· What is the total cost of bonding

· When are bonded projects able to begin (ie when are the funds available to expend

Another large project is Little Bears rebuild @ estimated $1.5 million.  The roads project is seen as a good test to figure out bonding process and total costs.  Little Bears rebuild is more critical but is not as far along and has zoning issues to work out before the project can begin.

GBOS requests that bonding discussion/clarification is added to the meeting agenda when the Fire Dept budget will be discussed again. 

The budget worksheet will be revised to change the Roads 406 account taxed contribution at $25,000.

Additional funding from other sources to be discussed at another time.


3.  
Parks and Recreation Budget
Proposed budget is flat, through moving funds around.  Only increase is in anticipation of being able to hire our summer parks caretaker, Erin O’Leary, again next year with a slight bump in salary.

The largest expense in the Parks and Rec budget is the non-profit grants @ $50,000 per year.

Playground assessment is currently under way, and we will have a report to share at the next meeting.

Tax contribution to the Parks 406 savings account is $76,000, as it was last year.  Group discusses other possibilities, but this leaves a flat budget, and there are some large projects pending.  Christina Hendrickson suggests that after the Fire Dept construction contingency funds are released, $24,000 could be added to balance the annual contribution to $100,000.

After the flashing crosswalk light, the next parks and rec project is engineering and design for the Moose Meadows parking/field and access.

GBOS made no changes to the proposed budget worksheet.  
A discussion later will determine what to do with the Fire Dept Construction contingency funds.


4.
Cemetery Budget
$20,000 requested, as in the past meetings.

Current status is that the MOA is negotiating with the contractor that was selected by the committee for the Schematic Design.  The total amount for the schematic design is higher than the original estimated amount.  GBOS has approved and encumbered $50,000 for this phase of the project.

GBOS discusses that when the funds were set aside for Schematic Design, it was made clear that GBOS would not have Girdwood taxpayers pay any more in to this project, until there was a cost for construction and a plan is in place.  Cemeteries are an Areawide function and will require Areawide bonding/voter approval.  If additional funds are needed for the Schematic Design, they would be needed prior to Jan 1, so that would come as a different request to GBOS.

Group discusses that Tommy O’Malley is working with Eagle River to determine collaboration on bonding effort, which would likely gain more support than a bond solely for Girdwood Cemetery.  They also discuss that there are some urgent items that need funding, rather than saving for the possible cemetery.

For the GBOS meeting next week, this budget worksheet is to be 0. 

5.
Police Budget
No change to this worksheet since the 2nd budget meeting.

Consumer price index increase of 2.5% has not been implemented by Whittier.  If it was included, the total cost of this would be an additional $15,000.

Group discusses that in 2020 the cost of rental for the sub-station decreases by about ½, so there will be a savings there in the future.  Parking enforcement is still being worked out by attorneys, and this may increase the contracted cost, as it is an additional duty not addressed in the original contract. The new Interim Whittier City Manager is tasked with working on this, as well as the upcoming contract negotiations.

No change is made to this budget worksheet.

6.
Girdwood 406 Investment accounts

AS background:

Girdwood Undesignated Fund:

$1,022,583 is unaudited total, before set-asides are taken out

Set asides include 8.25% bond rating designation $232,226 and Working Capital Reserve of $562,972.

Capital reserve is a percentage of the operating budget.

Girdwood Undesignated Fund Balance is currently $198,385 in available funds.

Kyle prefers to keep this balance at a minimum of $200,000.  

Fire Department Construction contingency fund:

These funds were pulled from Girdwood Accounts to support construction of the Fire Department. 

At this time there is approximately $336,000 remaining, however there are bills outstanding, and the total amount expected to be released once all bill have been paid is approximately $310,000.  These funds will stay in the construction contingency fund until they are moved to other areas of the Girdwood Service Area Budget. They will not roll in to the Undesignated Fund and are moveable within the Girdwood budgets.

Parks 406 Capital Fund balances:

Community Room Fund 
$74,000

Crosswalk Flasher

$97,420
Unencumbered Funds

$137,643

Fire Department 406 Capital Fund balances:

Construction Grant 

$3,985
Construction contingency fund
$336,000

Unencumbered funds 

$319,506

Roads 406 Capital Fund Balances:

Fish Passage culverts

$90,575 (remains from funds set aside for design)
Unencumbered funds

$149,999

7.
Funding Girdwood Large Projects

Industrial Park Bonding information was received from HLB last week.  A line item in that is for Bond Overhead, at 18%.  GBOS discusses that they need to understand this overhead expense in bonding as they consider their own bond proposals.
Total cost of Phase II and III for the Industrial Park is estimated to be approximately $4M, of which $2.9 is construction, including $1.7 is sewer/lift station.  It is discussed that this development is an HLB project and is not the responsibility of the Girdwood Service Area.

GBOS wants to learn more about bond funding and the actual cost of bonding.  They want to test it out potentially with the fish passage project and be prepared to bond for the Little Bears rebuild, once that project is ready to go. 

Public Comment:
None

Follow Up
Schedule GBOS Work Session on Fire Dept Budget once Chief Michelle Weston is back and discuss details of municipal bonding
Adjourn 1:50PM
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